
       Quality Management Memorandum
To:
    Vice Presidents, Directors, Team Leaders and Managers
From:
    John Bowles, Vice President of QM/Compliance Officer
Date:
    April 3, 2020
RE:
    COVID-19 Incident Reporting 2
In regard to the Novel COVID-19 pandemic, the Office of Civil Rights has published guidance as it relates to the privacy rights of citizens who have tested positive with the virus. While it’s imperative that we maintain the privacy of individuals and staff, should their needs warrant emergency assistance from a public health authority (e.g. law enforcement, paramedic, medical personnel, etc.), those first responders have a, “need to know” with regard to a person’s status as well as other personal health information (PHI).
Should an individual or staff test positive for COVID-19, staff must follow previously published guidance (see: 3/25/2020 COVID-19 Incident Reporting Memo and 3/27/2020 COVID-19 Memorandum #3). If, after testing positive, a person becomes symptomatic to the point that emergency services are needed, when calling 911, it would be appropriate to inform the Operator/Dispatcher that the person in crisis has tested positive for COVID-19 and requires emergency transport. Disclosing personal health information to first responders, is necessary to prevent or lessen the threat of COVID-19. 
As identified in the COVID-19 Incident Reporting Memo, if an individual or staff who has tested positive for COVID-19 requires additional medical attention, this new information should be reported to Kelly Kirkpatrick, QM Director at 716 860-8481 or Kelly.Kirkpatrick@sasinc.org .
Thank you. 
                             I appreciate all you do in support of our agency’s Mission!


